
Calvary Episcopal Church 
Vestry Meeting Minutes 

November 16, 2020 
 

Clergy And Vestry Present by Zoom Telecommunication: 
Fr.J., Mother Nan, Deacon Jacque, Steve Rerych, Emily Kanipe, Jen Hall, 
Bob Robbins and Godfrey Soukup. 
 
Vestry Members Absent: 
Zebbi Sampler, Judy Garren and Jimmie Hall 
 
Also Present: 
Ted Hill- Treasurer 
Richard Ackman- Parish Coordinator 
 
Meeting was called to order at 6:35 PM. 
 
Fr. J. opened the meeting with prayer. 
 
Vestry minutes from October 19, 2020 were approved as written. 
 
Treasurer’s report was accepted as presented. 
 
Fr. J. covered with the Vestry an offer Calvary has received  from the 
family of Mary Jo Broomall to donate her Young & Chang 5 foot baby 
grand piano to the parish. Phil Detra has worked with the family to 
assess the instrument and confirm that we want to receive it. The plan is 
to place it in the parish hall to support community events. A new home 
will be found for the spinet piano currently located in the parish hall. 
There is a request to allocate $1,500 from the Pacetti Fund for moving 
and doing multiple initial tunings on this instrument. 
 
After a discussion Bob Robbins moved and Jen Hall seconded the motion 
to accept the piano, set aside $1500.00 from the Pacetti Fund for moving 
and multiple tunings and place a plaque recognizing Mary Jo Broomall 
as the donor. Motion Passed. 
 
 At the request of Suzanne Kirby and Kathy Noyes, Emily Kanipe moved 
and Jen Hall seconded the motion to donate $2,000 from the Calvary 



Cares Fund to Homeward Bound in Asheville to support the Room In 
The Inn COVID operations at local motels. Motion Passed. 
 
Mother Nan informed the Vestry the Halloween Trunk or Treat Event 
had 81 children attend along with their parents. 
 
The November Barbecue was also very successful with $1500 being 
raised. Profits after expenses will be donated to Charlie’s Angels. 
 
Fr.J. informed the Vestry that 13-15 Parishioners register each Sunday 
for in person Eucharist.  
Fr. J. then led a discussion on how Advent Season Services may be held. 
With the current increase in the virus it may be necessary to stop in 
person services. 
 
Fr. J. closed the meeting with Compline. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM until the next regular scheduled 
meeting on December 21, 2020. 
 
Upcoming Dates:  
Online and in-person Eucharist – Sundays at 10:30 
 Online Morning Prayer – Wednesdays at 10:00 
 Online bible study – Sundays at 2pm  
Tea with the Deacon – Monday at 3:30pm  
Advent Retreat – December 5  
Food and Formation – Wednesdays in Advent 
 

 
 


